
Thursday 20th June, 2019 
 
Sacred Heart 
On the Feast of the Sacred Heart we celebrate Jesus Christ’s complete and unfailing love for humanity. 

Love has made a circle that holds us all inside. Where strangers are as family and loneliness can’t hide.  

You must give yourself to love, if love is what you’re after.  

Open up your hearts to tears and laughter and give yourself to love,  

 
Dear Parents, 
 
I am on leave as from today and will return on Friday 2 August. I am leaving the school community in 
very capable hands with Mr Sandison and Mrs Kelliher. Mr Brooks and Mrs Phyland will be in the 
classroom full time over the time I am away. Mr Sandison, (Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday) 
and Mrs Kelliher, (Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday) will share the role. 
I hope you have a relaxing term break and I look forward to seeing you all on my return.  
 
Parent -Teacher -Student Conferences  
Thank you once again to the wonderful staff at St Joseph’s for their professionalism and care for every 
student in the school and in particular to those in their class. 
 
HOLT Netball Lightning Premiership-  
Was cancelled today but is rescheduled for next Thursday 27th June. We wish our team all the very best 
and to have fun.  
 
HOLT Football Lightning premiership 
Tomorrow our school football team is competing in a lightning premiership. I am sure they will give it their 
very best and remember to enjoy the experience. 
 
Regional X Country 
Pippi and Gabi competed in the regional x country today and did the school proud in wet and muddy 
conditions. 
 
St Joseph’s dads v Black Rock PS dads 
Good luck to our team of dads, who will be playing golf against a team of dads from Black Rock primary 
on Friday. I am sure there will be plenty of fun and banter and we hope St Joe’s will bring home the win! 
 
Young Engineers- building with Lego 
Young Engineers will need 10 students to enrol for it to be offered in Term 3. This term Sonia ran the 
program for 3 students and this was very generous of her but she cannot do it again for us. It is an extra 
curricula program ran on a Tuesday afternoon from 3.45-5pm. It is an 8 week program for $180. If you 
are interested in enrolling your child/ren in this program please contact sonia@young-engineers.com.au 
 
A few important dates to jot down 
                           

• Friday 21 June Football Lightning Premiership 
• Thursday 27 June Netball Lightning Premiership 
• Wednesday 7 August- Gr 4 parent and student First Communion Faith night 7pm  
• Wednesday 14 August Nazareth Parish Education Board Meeting 

 

mailto:sonia@young-engineers.com.au


 
• Thursday 15 August Nazareth Parish Feast Day    
• Monday 26th August- Wednesday 28th August Gr 3/4 camp 
• Tuesday 10th September - Friday 13 September Gr 5 & 6 camp 
• Sunday 15th September 9 am Gr 4 First Communion 
• School Musical Monday 25th November @ Kilbreda 

 
Kind regards 
 
Carmel Stutterd 
 
 
WINTER JACKETS – If anyone would like to order, for their child our St Joseph’s Winter Jacket then 
please see Cathy in the office or email her your order.  The jackets in children's sizes are - 4 - 6K, 6 - 
8K, 8 -10K, 10 - 12K and 12 - 14K.  They cost $50.00 each (including GST).  There is a minimum order 
of 5 per size and payment is not needed until the jackets arrive at school.  
 

 
 

What’s Happening 

 

June 

21        Football Lightning Premiership 

27        Southern FM 88.3 radio – listen to some 

of our Gr. 6 students on air from 8.00 – 9.00 am 

27        Netball Lightning Premiership 

27        Silent DISCO 

28        Last day for Term 2.  Students dismissed 

at 1.00pm 

 

July 

15        Term 3 commences @ 9.00am 

26        Whole School Assembly @ 9.15am 

 

Term 2 Week 10 

 
Monday 24th June 
STEM Gr 5 & 6 
Tuesday 25th June 
STEM Gr 3 /4 
Wednesday 26th June 
Livina Nixon coming to speak to the students about the weather. 
1-2 pm Gr 6 Bayside Community 
2.30-3.30 pm School choir  
Thursday 27th June 
8-9 am Gr 6 at Southern Radio station  
2.30pm STEM Gr 1/2  
5-6.30 pm Silent Disco  
Lightning Premiership Netball 
Friday 28th June 
Assembly Gr 1/2  
1 pm Break up 
 
Monday 15 July 
Term 3 begins   
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

The Feast of Corpus Christi                                    Sunday 23rd June 

The Feast of the Trinity always follows on the Sunday after Pentecost and represents a 

central belief of our faith. While there are three distinct and individual divine persons, they 

are so deeply bonded by their love for each other that they operate with one mind and heart. 

 

 
WE ARE ASKING EVERY CHILD TO BRING IN ONE CAN FOR THE VINNIES COLLECTION TO 
HELP THOSE IN NEED TO SURVIVE OUR LONG COLD WINTER. Our aim is 100cans. 
 
 

eg: tinned soup, fruit, spaghetti, baked beans etc.  
 

 

 



STUDENT WELLBEING ‘Positive Behaviour for Learning’  

1.Staying Safe 
 
2.Justice and Compassion 
 
3.Resilience 
 
4.Excellence 
 
Jenny Keely REL/STUDENT WELLBEING  

  

VICTORIAN PREMIERS’ READING CHALLENGE 
 

 

 
 
The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and St Joseph’s is excited to be participating. The Vic PRC is a great 
opportunity for children to read as many books as they can throughout Term Two and Term Three. 
 
The book list can be found at the challenge website https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/ booklist.aspx. 
 
The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of reading for literacy 
development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set number of books by 6 September 2019. 
Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers. Children from 
Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 
Your child has been given a username and password for the challenge. In order to  keep track of the books that have been 
read, students and parents are to log the books using their username and password. 
All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier and former 
Premiers. 
To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklists and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading 
Challenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  
Let’s get reading! 

 

 
St Joe's Dads Drinks + Last Call for Golf Day 
 
The St Joseph's Dads Committee is holding the term 2 St Joe's Dads Drinks from 7pm 
this Friday 21 June at the Black Rock Bowling Club. This event is a very casual affair, 
and open to all St Joe's Dads (present + past), so please feel free to come along and join 
us for a relaxing beverage. 
 
The Dads Drinks will be following the Black Rock Masters golf event against Black Rock 
Primary to be held from 12:45pm this Friday 21 June at the back 9 at the Sandringham 
Golf Club. We've been able to reach a minimum number of dads to join the crew, but 
would be very happy to have a few more come along. The entry fee is only $50, which 
covers golf fees + a couple of Coopers cans + dinner. The remaining funds will be used 
for golf day prizes, with the rest going back as a donation to St Joseph's Primary.  
 
Please click here if you want to join us: https://bit.ly/BRMasters and contact Ian Jones + 
Nick Harber + Sam Mannix + Paul Davys if you have any questions about these events. 

 
 
 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.vic.gov.au%2Fabout%2Fevents%2Fprc%2FPages%2F&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNFG2MotXC52BTYvjgt7ufQ3ae-QjA
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.vic.gov.au%2Fprc&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNEOCrSQ9uG013xu1HTzalrzOiINvw
https://bit.ly/BRMasters


 

WOOLWORTHS……EARN & LEARN PROGRAM 

Please start collecting the stickers.  The school has a box at Metro in Black Rock next to the fresh cake 

counter where stickers can be dropped off OR there is a box in the playground at school or simply hand then 

into the office.  The program will finish on the 25th June 

 
5 Star Tennis Academy [ABN 45 208 385 271] 

                                                                                                     Mark Adlam: Dip.TC. 
                         Registered Tennis Australia 

 

 

2019  

SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CLINICS 

HELD AT ST. JOSEPH’S TENNIS CLUB 

 

MONDAY 8TH  July     –  FRIDAY 12th  July   

9.00am – 12.00 noon -  $150  

Or $40 daily 

Or  

Hot Shots Clinic (5-7 yr. old) 

9.00AM – 11.00AM -  $120  

Or $30 daily 
 

Students placed in groups according to their standard 

End of week BBQ & awards 

Lots of fun drills and games for maximum enjoyment 

Limited Vacancies  
Discount for enrolments with more than one child in a family. 

 

ALL BOOKINGS: CONTACT MARK OR IF BOOKING 

AFTER 20/06/19 PLEASE CONTACT K ON 0432 114 865 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
ONLINE LUNCH ORDERS ~ EVERY FRIDAY Please click on this link to place a lunch order 

https://classroomcuisine.com.au 

NUT & POTATO ALLERGY At St Joseph’s we have a no sharing of food policy due to the number of 

students with severe life threatening allergies. In particular, we ask that you PLEASE DO NOT SEND NUTS 

OR NUT BASED PRODUCTS & POTATO CHIP TO SCHOOL. 

 

ELECTRONIC SIGNING IN/OUT IPAD 

Please remember to sign your child out of the school when leaving early. It is also necessary to sign in when 

arriving late. The electronic sign in/out ipad is located in the office on the bench. 

 

 

https://classroomcuisine/


 

 

SCHOOL HOURS 

The school is responsible for the supervision of students from 8.45am. It is important to remember that  

staff who arrive early for school do so to prepare for the day and cannot do this as well as supervise early 

arrivals.  

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 

Donations or enquiries contact Trisha McKean on 0423 979 745. 

 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK  

A reminder to all parents who wish to assist in the classrooms or on excursions that a WWCC is mandatory 

and should be displayed at all times when helping in the classroom or on excursions. 

 

HEAD LICE – ONCE A WEEK TAKE A PEEK  

Families please check your child’s hair for Head Lice each Sunday before they return to school. Please treat 

immediately if head lice are found. Head lice numbers would be reduced if this quick check happened every 

week. 

 

HEAD INJURIES 

Any child who has a knock / bump to the head will have their parents notified as a precaution. All children 

who are treated in sickbay or on the playground are issued with a First Aid slip; however, often these are not 

seen by Parent. All staff is trained in first aid each year to Level 2, which should be very reassuring for 

parents, but we will not make decisions or judgments regarding head injuries. 

 

STAFF MEETINGS  

Will be held each Wednesday at 3.45pm. Please do not detain teachers on these days.  
 
 
 

Key enrolment dates are set by Catholic Education Melbourne for all Catholic Secondary schools 
 
These are:  Friday 23rd August, 2019  Year 7, 2021 applications close 
   Friday 18th October, 2019  Letter of Offer posted to Year 7, 2021 
applicants 
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